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ConnectME Authority – Meeting Notes 
 
 

1. Introductions: Authority Board Members: Dick Thompson, Chair; Susan Woods, Sandy Saunders, 
Ralph Johnson, Denise Garland and Bruce Williamson. 
 
Authority Staff: Heather Johnson and Brooke Johnson. 
 
Members of the Public were asked to introduce themselves. 
 

2. Board and staff retreat: Heather Johnson described an outline of what she would like to accomplish 
at the Board and staff retreat. Maine Technology Institute in Brunswick has offered to host the 
retreat. Brooke Johnson confirmed that everyone can attend the second week in May. Brooke 
Johnson will narrow down a day that week and send an email to all members. Heather Johnson 
described the retreat topics on the hand out and welcomed topic ideas from the Board. Heather 
Johnson described the structure for retreat day with 4 blocks of time and 7 sessions. More 
information will follow and a draft agenda will be presented at the next board meeting. 
 

3. Franklin County Plan overview: Charlie Woodworth explained the Franklin County Broadband 
Initiative plan and what is next for the project. All 22 Communities participated with public & 
private partnerships. On January 31st a meeting was held to roll out the plan and over a 100-people 
attended. Next steps are to follow up with each community.  A meeting is scheduled for March 1st 
for Charlie Woodworth to go over the plan with these communities and help them understand and 
answer any questions they might have. The plan offers 4 examples of connectivity. Charlie 
Woodworth described the challenge going forward, is what will each towns solution be. Brian 
Lippold answers Bruce Williamson question about take rates.  
 

4. Website redesign: Heather Johnson discussed the need to update our website and reviewed the 
mock-ups and would like input and approval. Brooke Johnson explained the Informe quote is based 
on the number of pages the website currently has which is 90. Brooke Johnson suggested that after 
web pages being merged/archived/updated or deleted. the quote price will decrease. Brooke 
Johnson will be using Drupal with the new site to update and maintain. Susan Woods suggested we 
make sure the site meets people’s needs and offered to help. All Board members were in favor of the 
website redesign but to not exceed the Informe quote.  
 

5. Legislative update: Heather Johnson provided a status update on LD1472 which was tabled at the 
last work session due to needing to change language, LD140 was voted ought not to pass and 
LD1798 for the ConnectME Rulemaking was voted ought to pass as amended. Bruce Williamson 
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brought in Jordan McColman to explain the status of pole attachment and the process leading up to 
today and what is next. 
 

6. Approval of January 26, 2018 meeting minutes: Dick Thompson authorized the approval of the 
January 26, 2018 meeting minutes. 
 

7. Director report: Heather Johnson described her Director’s report and the primary categories that she 
would like to report to the board monthly basis. Those categories are infrastructure expansion, 
community capacity building, funding and miscellaneous. 
 

• Financial/grants- Brooke Johnson described the remaining balances for all grant 
rounds for planning and infrastructure. Heather Johnson explains that the $150,000 for 
Sherman & Stacyville in round 10 needs to be discussed weather to give them an 
extension because they do not have matching funds or to have them reapply. The 
board decided to have Heather Johnson send a letter stating that they have 30 days to 
get the matching funds and they can present at the next Board meeting when a vote will 
be made on what to do with the funds. Heather Johnson reviewed the Waterfall chart 
of the ConnectME finances and suggested at the next board meeting we decide on an 
amount for grants. 
  

• Sustainability fee funds-Brooke Johnson provides a breakdown of the funds along with 
what amount will stay in the ConnectME fund. By the end of next week Brooke 
Johnson will email all the eligible providers a cover letter and the application. The 
providers will have until April 30, 2018 to complete the application and send to 
ConnectME and by December 31, 2019 to expend the funds. 

 
 

8. Other Business: Heather Johnson explained the extension request the ConnectME Authority 
received from Waldoboro and explained why she would approve it. All board members were in 
favor and approved the extension request. 
 

9. Public comments: Ben Sanborn & Brian Lippold offered public comments. 
 
 
Board Meeting ended at 4:10 p.m.   


